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Do you enjoy working with kids? Are you passionate about your job? Harnett County government is looking to part-

ner with Harnett County Schools to develop a program to support Middle students with career exploration. We are 

looking to start working with the schools for the Fall 2019 semester. Here’s how you can support this partnership! 

Volunteer at Dunn Middle School STEM LAB 

The Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math (STEM) Lab at Dunn Middle School has 28 lab modules that allow 

students to learn more about STEM based careers. Modules include: Flight Technology, EMT, Structural Engineering, 

Finance, Forensic Science, Child Development, and much more. As a volunteer, you would work with the students to 

help complete modules and provide insight on your career. You do not have to have a career in one of the lab’s 28 

modules in order to volunteer.  

Present to a Class on your Career 

Provide students an overview about your current career, background, and tips to being successful.  

Allow a Student to Job Shadow or Be an Intern  

Give students a chance to see a “day in the life” of your job. Students will get a look of day to day tasks and what it 

means to be in your career. There is also opportunity to have high school aged intern support your department by 

getting real life experience and working for you.  

Let a Class Tour Your Office/Facility 

Allow a class to come to your office or facility to take a tour and meet others in your work group. This will give them 

an opportunity to get a look into how government departments operate and work with citizens in community.  

 

If you or your department are interested in any of these partnership opportunities, please contact Ashley Deans at 

910-814-6001 or adeans@harnett.org. We are currently complaining a list of interested employees and departments 

and will work with the Harnett County Schools to coordinate dates and times to work with the students.   
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Department News 

Board of Elections to Host Voter ID Seminars 

The Harnett County Board of Elections will hold 
two educational seminars about voter photo 
identification requirements on Tuesday, August 
20, 2019 at 6pm and Thursday, August 22 at 
6pm at the Harnett County Commons Complex, 
located at 307 W Cornelius Harnett Blvd, Lilling-
ton, NC 27546. 

The seminars are free and open to the public. 

In November 2018, North Carolina voters ap-
proved an amendment to the N.C. Constitution 
to require voters to present photo ID at the polls. 
Beginning in 2020, voters will be required to pro-
vide photo identification before they vote. This 
includes both in-person and by-mail voting, with 
some exceptions. 

Session Law 2018-144 requires each county 
board of elections to hold at least two voter ID 
seminars before September 1, 2019. Attendees 
will receive information from the N.C. State 
Board of Elections about voting options, includ-
ing absentee-by-mail, One-Stop early voting, 
and Election Day voting. Information about provi-
sional voting, the availability of free North Caroli-
na voter ID cards, and residency requirements 

Read More 

Harnett County Fire De-

partments Improve Rat-

ings 

Harnett County Fire Marshal Office announced on 

Monday that several Fire Districts within the coun-

ty received an improved rating after recent inspec-

tions. The North Carolina Department of Insurance 

(DOI) and Office of State Fire Marshal (OSFM) in-

spects communities on a regular basis as part of 

the North Carolina Response Rating System 

(NCRRS).   

All Harnett County Fire Districts that were inspect-

ed, since January 2019, received a rating of a Class 

3 or Class 4. According the OSFM statewide 2016 

ratings, there are 1,532 Fire Districts in North Caro-

lina, with 199 Fire Districts rated Class 4 and 61 

rated Class 3. Less than 20% of North Carolina Fire 

Districts across the state have received a Class 4 

rating or less.  

Read More 

Schedule a Physical for 

Your Child Entering Kin-

dergarten 

As this school year comes to a close, summer vaca-

tions and other fun activities are gearing up.  It’s a 

busy time of year, but also an important time to 

make sure your child is ready to return back to 

school in August.   

The Harnett County Health Department, is remind-

ing parents of children who will be entering Kin-

dergarten this school year, to schedule an appoint-

ment for their child’s required kindergarten physi-

cal before the start of school.  The Health Depart-

ment provides physicals for all grades including 

Kindergarten, Head start/Pre-K, and Daycare.  

For more information or to make an appointment 

for your child please call the Health Department at 

910-893-7550.  

Read More 

Emergency Food & Shelter Program Grant 

Harnett County has been chosen to receive $57,669 from the Department of Homeland Security’s Federal Emergency Manage-
ment Agency to support Emergency Food and Shelter Programs (EFSP) within the county. 

The selection was made by a Committee utilizing funding provided by the Department of Homeland Security’s Federal Emer-
gency Management Agency and consists of representatives from the American Red Cross; Catholic Charities, USA; National 
Council of the Churches of Christ in the USA; Salvation Army; United Jewish Communities and, United Way of America. 

The purpose of the EFSP is to supplement and expand the ongoing work of local social service organizations, both non-profit 

and governmental, to provide shelter, food and supportive services to individuals and families who have economic emergencies. 

EFSP funding is open to all organizations helping hungry and homeless people, as well as organizations that support those at 

risk of becoming hungry or homeless due to economic hardships. 

Qualifying organizations are encouraged to apply. The deadline for submitting a letter of request and application to the local 
Board is Wednesday, July 17, 2019 by 5:00p.m. Applications can be downloaded at http://www.harnett.org/fire/.  

Completed applications can be emailed to ltsmith@harnett.org or hand delivered to Harnett County Emergency Services, 1005 
Edwards Brothers Drive, Lillington, NC 27546. 

For more information on the Emergency Food and Shelter Program grant, contact Larry Smith, Harnett County Emergency Ser-

vices Director at 910-893-7580, or by email at ltsmith@harnett.org. 

Read More 

Community Give Back Opportunities 

Elderly Nutrition  
Program 

Looking to make an impact in your local community? 

Become a volunteer with our Department on Aging. 

The Department on Aging’s Elderly Nutrition Program 

offers opportunities for individuals and groups to as-

sist with delivering meals to our elderly homebound 

clients. Delivery of meals typically takes about 45 

minutes per day and is done five days a week. For 

more information and to sign up to deliver meals, 

contact Debra Vaughn at 910-814-6072 or 

dvaughn@harnett.org.  

Sign Up Now 

Animal Shelter 

Individuals can assist with our rescued animals at 

the Animal Shelter. Typical  duties include: greeting 

and assisting the public with adoptable pets, so-

cializing with the animals, and keeping the kennels 

clean. To view the volunteer policies, requirements, 

and application, click here. .  

For more information, contact LeeAnn Wagstaff at 

910-84-2952 or rwagstaff@harnett.org.   

Sign Up Now 

Let’s Celebrate: Employee Birthdays & Anniversaries 

We want your input! With feedback from our county citizens and  em-

ployees, a Strategic Communications Plan will be created to help our 

county improve our communication efforts among employees and 

citizens. Please take a few moments to complete the survey and pro-

vide feedback about how you are receiving information as an employ-

ee and how you would recommend providing information to citizens. 

The results of the survey are completely anonymous.  

Most of the spending decisions for Harnett County occur within the General Fund.  The funding sources for 
the general fund include: 

 Ad Valorem taxes 

 Intergovernmental revenue 

 Sales taxes 

 Departmental revenue 

 Investment earnings 

 Other local taxes and revenues 

Here’s an overview of the county’s General Fund Expenditures and a breakdown of your tax dollars at 
work.  Funding includes:  

Learn More 

Game On Harnett County: Parks & Recreation BINGO 

Get ready to get in the game this July with Harnett County and celebrate National Parks & Recreation Month by 
participating in a Parks & Recreation BINGO game. 

Harnett County, in partnership with the National Recreation and Parks Association, Towns of Angier, Coats, 
Erwin, Lillington, City of Dunn, Cape Fear River Adventures, and Raven Rock State Park, has created a BINGO 
game that includes various recreation themed activities across the county during the month of July. Individuals of 
all ages are encouraged to get outdoors, have some fun, learn more about their local parks and trails, and win 
some cool prizes by participating in our BINGO game. We'd love to see you in action as your completing the rec-
reation themed activities. Tag us on social media @HarnettCounty and use the hashtag #GameOnHarnettCounty. 

HOW TO PLAY PARKS & RECREATION BINGO 

1. Complete the parks and recreation themed activities on the BINGO card between July 1 and July 31, 2019.  
2. Score a BINGO by completing 5 activities in a row. (BINGO can be 5 activities horizontal, vertical or diagonal). 
3. Return your completed BINGO card to Harnett County Parks & Recreation office by August 1. (Harnett County 

Parks & Recreation office located in the County Administration Building, 420 McKinney Parkway, Lillington) 
4. Receive a free gift and be entered in to win one of the following grand prizes: 

 FitBit Fitness Tracker 

 Yeti Tumbler 

 Tubing Trip for 4 from Cape Fear River Adventures 
 
Download and print your BINGO card now! Cards will also be available at staffed Recreation sites throughout 
Harnett County. For more information, contact Ashley Deans, Community Relations Coordinator, at 910-814-6001 
or adeans@harnett.org.  

Play Now 

Contact the Harnett County Board of Elections at 910-893-7553 for questions regarding the Voter ID Seminars. 

County EMS System Re-

ceives American Heart 

Association Award 

Harnett County EMS System has received the 

American Heart Association’s Mission: Lifeline® 

EMS Gold Plus Award for implementing quality 

improvement measures for the treatment of pa-

tients who experience severe heart attacks.   

The Mission: Lifeline initiative provides tools, train-

ing and other resources to support heart attack 

care following protocols from the most recent evi-

dence-based treatment guidelines. Mission: Life-

line’s EMS recognition program recognizes emer-

gency medical services for their efforts in improv-

ing systems of care to rapidly identify suspected 

heart attack patients, promptly notify the medical 

center and trigger an early response from the 

awaiting hospital personnel.  

“Harnett County EMS System is dedicated to 

providing optimal care for heart attack patients,” 

said EMS Chief Belanovich. “We are pleased to be 

recognized for our dedication and achievements in 

emergency medical care efforts through Mission: 

Lifeline.”  

Read More 

Library Offers Food for 

Fines Program  

Local Harnett County Libraries are offering a Food 
for Fines program that will allow overdue library 
fines to be waived with the donation of food items. 

The Food for Fines program will run Monday, June 
24 through Wednesday, July 31. Any individual 
with overdue library fines at Harnett County Public 
Library, located at 601 S. Main Street, Lillington, 
Dunn Public Library, located at 110 E. Divine Street, 
Dunn, or Coats Public Library, located at 29 E. Main 
Street, Coats, are able to bring in dry or canned 
goods to waive those fees. 

All food donations will donated to the Harnett 
Food Pantry. At this time, individuals are encour-
aged to donate canned spaghetti sauce, peanut 
butter, and canned corn. 

For more information on the Food for Fines pro-
gram, contact Autumn Landers, Youth Services Li-
brarian, at 910-893-3446. 

Read More 

Continue your education, advance your career 
Advancing your studies can be a great way to take your current career to the next level or even prepare for a sec-
ond one. Here are a few good reasons, along with some tips, on how to continue your studies without breaking 
your budget. 

Boost your current career or prepare for a second 
Ask your manager about the skills needed to advance your career. This could lead to greater responsibility and a 
pay increase. Then look for in-person or online courses to help you reach your goals. 

There are a number of online sites that offer self-paced video classes from industry experts. There may be no up-
front charge during the introductory period for this kind of coursework. However, you may need to save a credit 
card number in the system. If you remain enrolled after the trial period, your card will be billed automatically. 

So, keep an eye on your introductory period to avoid unwanted charges. Cancel the service if you don’t want to 
pay for it. If the coursework benefits your career, review your budget to ensure you can afford an ongoing sub-
scription. 

Next, look to your industry associations for free webinars to help you bolster your skill set. You may even find com-
plimentary pre-recorded webinars using an internet search. These online classes feature topics ranging from ac-
counting to mastering Microsoft Office and more. Community colleges can help with no-cost or affordable pro-
grams specifically for individuals aged 50-plus who are near or in retirement. 

How to pay for continuing education 
You may have the desire to continue your studies, but you may not have the budget for it. That being said, there 
are resources which could help. Start with your employer. If there’s money available through your company, don’t 
miss the opportunity to apply for it. 

Otherwise, look to your credit union or bank for help with funding your education too! They may offer professional 
development scholarships as well as funds to help adult students offset the cost of college. And your college of 
choice may have scholarships available for continuing education. Combined, these funding sources could make 
paying for school a little easier on your finances. 

Finally, know that continuing your education can happen at any point in your career. Don’t miss an opportunity to 
go further up the ladder. 

Article provided by Local Government Federal Credit Union. The advice provided is for informational purposes only. 

Human Resources Corner 

Learn More Learn More 

Veterans Treatment Court and Family Caregivers         

Program Sponsor Back to School Supply Drives 

Community Events Calendar 

You’re invited for a fun Family Bingo Night at 
Boone Trail Community Center on July 25 at 
6:30pm. Different variations of the classic game 
will be played for a variety of prizes. An adult must 
accompany anyone under the age of 16. This is a 
free event.  

Read More 

Needing a parents night out? Enjoy a night out on 
Friday, July 19. Kids ages 5—12 can be dropped of 
at 5:30pm at Boone Trail Community Center & Li-
brary and picked up between 7-8pm. Cost is $7 
per child and includes dinner, games, and movies. 
participate in 

Read More 

Celebrate the 50th anniversary of the Apollo Moon 
Landing with us! MOON WALK on in to our Family 
Moon Event featuring a Star Lab Mobile planetari-
um and STEM Stations to learn about all the Moon 
on Saturday, July 20 from 10am-12pm at the Har-
nett County Public Library.   

Read More 

Don’t miss out on seeing Dan the Animal Man! 
You’ll get to experience face to face encounters 
with wild animals! Join us on Thursday, July 25 at 
2pm at the Harnett County Public Library.  

Read More 

Check out all of the upcoming events and programs offered during the month of June.! For complete list of  

events and programs, view the Harnett County Community Calendar.  

The Town of Angier, in partnership with the Ameri-

can Red Cross will host a Battle of the Badges 

Blood Drive on Friday, July 19 from 12pm-5:30pm 

at The Depot, located at 19 W Depot Street in An-

gier. To schedule an appointment, visit: 

www.redcrossblood.org or contact Christy Adkins 

at 919-331-6713.  

Read More 

Dunn Area Chamber of Commerce will host Third 

Thursday Dine and Stroll in Downtown Dunn on 

Thursday, July 18 from 5pm—9pm. Stop by one of 

Downtown's eateries for dinner, than take a stroll 

around to various downtown merchants. For more 

information, contact Dunn Chamber at 910-892-

4113. 

 

 

Read More 

Read More 

Everyone mark your calendars, Erwin Area Cham-

ber will be hosting the second Blue Jean Boogie 

event on July 27th with Identity Crisis! There will be 

Music, food, drinks, Shaved Ice, Funnel Cakes, 

Dancing, and fellowship!!! Everyone bring your 

family and friends the event will start at 7PM!!  For 

more information, contact Erwin Chamber at 910-

591-4207.  

The Harnett County Board of Commissioners will 
hold their regular meeting on Monday, July 15 at 6 
p.m. in the County Administration Building at 420 
McKinney Parkway, Lillington, NC.  

A meeting agenda will be made available the week 
before the meeting. You can view past agendas 
and meeting minutes on the Harnett County 
webpage.  

Read More 

Summer Fun Poll 

And the June Poll Results Are... 

The Value of Caregiver Support Services 

Caregivers come in all sizes, shapes, genders and ethnicities. However, they do have one thing in 
common. Caregivers are usually not prepared for their new role. There is no question that caregivers 
need support Caregiving is hard and often leads to burnout or stress. If a Caregiver is caring for 
someone with Alzheimers, Schizophrenia, or other mental issues, it can be especially difficult.  

Because it often arrives unexpectedly, caretaking may become a full-time job, affecting free time and 
causing feelings of alienation because of the lack of support from friends and family members. Care-
givers are silent heroes due to their devotion, commitment and self-sacrifice.  

Caregiving is a tough and isolating experience. Fortunately, there are caregiving support groups that 
can help. Caregiver support groups are filled with people in similar situations. Finally! People who ac-
tually get what you are going through!  

It is important for the caregiver to determine if a support group is appropriate for them. The best way 
to know is to attend a meeting and assess the dynamics of the group and the quality of the leader-
ship. Caretakers can gain valuable information about resources from other caretakers in similar situa-
tions. Sharing stories and experiences is a great way to learn from others.  

Support groups bring together people who are going through or have gone through similar experi-
ences. The common experience among members of a support group often means they have similar 
feelings, worries, everyday problems, and experiences. Participating in a group provides you with au 
opportunity to be with people who are likely to have a common purpose and likely to w1derstand 
one another.  

 Benefits of participating in a support group may include:  

 Feeling less lonely, isolated or judged 

 Reducing distress, depression, anxiety or fatigue 

 Talking openly and honestly about your feelings 

 Improving skills to cope with challenges 

 Staying motivated to manage chronic conditions or stick to treatment plans 

 Gaining a sense of empowerment, control or hope 

 Improving understanding of a disease and your own experience with It 

 Getting practical feedback about treatment options 

 Learning about health, economic or social resource 

Read More 

Latorius Adams, MS 
Family Caregiver Support 

Program Specialist &  
Medicare Counselor 

 

Making the move to heart-healthy eating can help lower your risk for heart disease and other conditions. 
Need help starting a healthy eating plan? Find tips for shopping, cooking, and eating healthy. And check out 

more than 100 recipes. You can even save favorites to your own personalized recipe box on the site. 

Health & Wellness Tip: Heart Healthy Cooking 

Read More 
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